Town of Trinity



Council Meeting



        May 8, 2017

The Town of Trinity Council met at a regularly scheduled meeting May 8, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.

Member present were Beth Burden, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Absent was Brandi Logston.

Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting April 24, 2017 by Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  Voting yes were Beth, Mayor Goodwin, and Gordon.  Scott and Richard abstained.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting April 24, 2017 Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  Voting yes were Beth, Mayor Goodwin, and Gordon.  Scott and Richard abstained.

Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 38,056.25 by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.

Motion made to approve $9,274.67 refund to Tuner Industries for overpayment of sales tax by Scott with a 2nd by Richard.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $2,085.15 refund to LKO & Company Inc. for payment of sales tax in error by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $860.00 to Naturally Green for concrete to finish curbing at Caboose Park by Gordon with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to accept Shannon Gaston’s resignation effective April 28th by Richard with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion to approve giving the Police Chief authority to accept the bid off govdeals.com for the 2010 Crown Vic if reserve amount has been met by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.

Motion made to approve a $1.00 raise for Nikki Jones and Ashley Patterson and appoint Nikki Jones as Court Clerk by Richard with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.

New Business – none discussed
Old Business – no news on Highway 20 and 
Soccer Fields are currently being worked on.  We should be installing the sprinkler system by the end of the week or first of next week.  Also, 20 of the new radio read meters where placed in the ground, while testing one of the meters a leak was located at a customer’s house, detecting a water hose left on slightly, and picking up 1/3 gallon per minute.
Motion made to adjourn by Richard with a 2nd by Scott at 7:06 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

__________________________________


____________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin

